MINUTES - IRON COUNTY MEMORIAL BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE MEETING

MONDAY, JUNE 23, 2014

Present: Dorothy Walesewicz, Joe Walesewicz, Bill Thomas, Laverne Morello, Mimi Moncher, Curt Myers, representing the B-47 Crash Site Preservation Committee, and Pat DiLuna

Bill opened the meeting at 5:30

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Pat affirmed that the meeting notice was properly posted.

Pat read the minutes of the May 19th meeting. It was moved and seconded to accept the minutes as read. Minutes approved.

The treasurer's report listed \$5,524.90 in the checking account, and showed the Bowling Alley had a profit of \$4500

Al Johnson suggested to Pat that we should have better signage advertising the bowling alley. There are folks who live here and tourists who come to town who aren't aware that the bowling alley even exists. He also said we should charge more for bowling. Joe said we are charging less than the bowling alley in Ironwood. What we should get is some league play in the fall. Leagues must be sanctioned and Karen Tenlen would know all about the rules for league play.

Fund Raisers

The Wednesday evening gathering by Klassic Kruisers was a success but we don't know what the proceeds were as a check was to be given to Karen and she wasn't at the meeting.

It was decided that the Moncher fund raiser would not be charged \$200 for use of the hall because Mimi has already done painting of the building which is worth more than \$200 and she's not finished yet. The bar needs brightening up so the paneling should be painted after Al Johnson is finished fixing the leaking pipes. We also need some kind of heat in the bar so the pipes don't freeze come winter—perhaps baseboard electric heat would solve the problem. Mimi asked if she could wrap the pipes where she is painting. There are some breaks in the asbestos wrapping which she has already fixed with duct tape and she feels taping more of the piping will stop the dust and further separation of the asbestos wrap.

Dorothy as been working with Kathy Koski on the arts and crafts fair on July 26th. The vendors are bringing their own tables which will be set up outside.

There is also a class reunion downstairs on that day. All profits from both these events will go to the Restoration Committee.

Curt Myers filled us in on the B-47 Crash Site Preservation Committee plans. On Friday evening, June 27th there will be a special event greeting guests from the B47 Association, 40th Bombardment Wing, along with friends and families of the flyers of the 1961 B-47 crashes. The next day they will hold a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony at the Memorial Site on Trail 13 C near Hurley.

New Business - Dorothy reported that the picnic tables have been painted, and the cannon will be scraped and re-painted.

Joe reported that taxes will be due at the end of July. He has investigated computer programs, and also talked to the computer folks at lnk R US regarding the availability of a lap top which he could use to take care of all of the financial records of the committee. He will also talk to Bob Traczyk about how he dealt with this job.

The committee was given a dozen or so advertising mirrors with wildlife pictures on them which will be mounted behind the bar.

There will be no meeting in July.

Next meeting will be on Monday, August 25th 9:30 at the Bowling Alley.

Adjourned at 6:35